
Halwin Headlines 

Friday 6th June 2025 

Welcome back to school for the final term of the year. We have a lot of exciting events this term so 
do please ensure you read the newsletter and diary dates to keep up to date.  

Welcome to Chari who joins us in Robins class and congratulations to Owls for 100% attendance 
this week.  

Mr Warren was disappointed to cancel the PE Family Learning Sessions this week due to the wet 
weather. We will endeavour to re-arrange this later this term or next term. 

Next week, along with other Crofty schools, we will be celebrating Sustainability Week with each 
class exploring different aspects of sustainability and how we can make a difference. Reception 
and Year 1, will be joining other schools in our hub for a beach visit as part of their learning about 
the impact of plastic at the coastline. Please could parents ensure that packed lunches do not con-
tain nuts due to a pupil from one of our hub schools having a severe nut allergy. 

I’ve enjoyed lots of visitors to my office this week, especially from Robins, proudly showing off 
their excellent work! Well done everyone. It’s been great to see how quickly everyone has settled 
back into their learning after the half term break. This week, Kingfishers class have published their 
‘lost pages’ telling their version of events for the ending of Hansel and Gretel. They really enjoyed 
creating their own paper and using different pens to publish. Robins have started learning about 
Barbara Hepworth (we highly recommend a family outing to her sculpture garden in St Ives). They 
have also been reading a book about beach cleaning in preparation for sustainability week next  
week and making up their own related stories. Owls class have been learning about the im-
portance of protecting themselves from the sun and it’s rays. They investigated which SPF sun-
screen offers the best protection using colour changing UV beads. 

A cheeky request for resources for our upcoming Wellbeing Wednesday—we would appreciate any 
empty 12-egg cartons please and wooden crates for building bug hotels. 

If you have not received an email from Mrs Gee regarding our new Arbor app for parents, please do 
let her know. This is something I have been working towards since joining Halwin so am excited 
that we are close to going live and hope it will help centralise all communication. 

Reminder to Year 5 parents that we have arranged for you to meet with the Headteacher of Hel-
ston CC after school on Monday (9th June). He will be speaking to parents in the hall from 3.15pm. 
Do please join him to find out more about the process of applying for Secondary School. 

Our regular family social event will run after school on Tuesday (10th June) in the school hall. Open 
to all families to enjoy a drink, snack and chance to chat while the children play. 

Finally, I have been approached by Rock Steady, who provide weekly in-school band lessons. Par-
ents pay a monthly subscription and children have the opportunity to play as part of a school band  
- including electric guitar, keyboard, drums and even singers. If you would be interested, please let 
me know and if there is enough interest I will arrange a demonstration and more information. 

Have a great weekend.  

Confidence Aspiration Resilience Enjoyment 

Next weeks lunch is week 2 NEW MENU 

Get in touch 
 

You can contact us via 
phone or email. 

 
01209 860329  

 
halwinsecretary@croftymat.org  

 

Wrap-Around Care Link 
 

https://forms.gle/
PbMsXPCSkeoh7VzU6 

Or email Mrs Gee to book 
 

Attendance 

We aim for all our    
children to have at least 

97% attendance 
throughout the year.   

Overall attendance for 
this week was 96.03%   

 

See below for the       
attendance for each 

class last week.  
 

Robins: 94.79% 

Owls: 100% 

Kingfishers: 92.59%  

Well Done OWLS 

mailto:halwinsecretary@croftymat.org


Halwin Heroes 
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Confidence  

 

Fox 

 

Aspiration 

 

Marley 

  

Resilience 

 

Freyja 

  

Enjoyment 

  

 

Connor 

 

Team Points 

 

Blue—128 

Red—130 

Green—62 

Yellow—87 

 

 

 

Star of the 
Week 

 

Robins 
 

Valencia 

  

Owls 
 

Hugo 

 

  

 Kingfishers 
 

Mia 

 

 

 

 

Hall of Fame 
 

Owls: Benjamin, Harry, Marley,  

Rupert HM 

Kingfishers: Amelia, Connor, Eli, Luna, 

Penny, Sam 
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Notices and Events 
 

School uniform 

• School logo navy blue sweatshirt, hoodie or cardigan 

• Plain white polo shirt (White shirts for Year 6, tie provided) 

• Charcoal grey or black trousers, shorts, skirt (or pinafore dress KS1) 

• Socks – plain white, grey or navy 

• Plain black school shoes or plain black trainers 

• Blue checked cotton dresses may be worn in the Summer term. 
 
PE kit – School logo navy blue t-shirt, school logo hoodie, navy or black shorts or jogging bottoms, socks, train-
ers. 
 
Hair below the shoulders should be tied back. 

Jewellery should not be worn other than watches and plain stud earrings. Please remove for PE. 

Please clearly name your child’s uniform. 

Second hand uniform is available in the school reception area. 

 

Homework 

The partnership between home and school is very important to us. We recognize that children have spent a 

busy structured day at school and need time to relax and play. We are also mindful of children’s out-of-school 

activities e.g. swimming, gymnastics, football etc. and we believe that homework activities should not cause 

conflict or resentment. Our homework approach has therefore been designed to focus on the benefits of read-

ing with your child and developing a love of reading. Reading is our focus, and we ask that parents and carers 

prioritise and support this essential skill.  

A breakdown of suggested homework is provided below: 

Robins: 10-15 minutes of reading a day, record in reading diary 

Owls & Kingfishers: 10-15 minutes of reading at least 5 times a week 

             3 blue gems & 3 red gems per week on Maths Whizz (approx. 20 mins) 

             Times Tables Rockstars 15 minutes x2 a week 

             Spellings (optional use of Spelling Shed) 

You are valuable partners in your children’s education and we thank you for your continued support. 



Confidence Aspiration Resilience Enjoyment 

Halwin Celebrations 

Kingfisher’s writing 
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Halwin Celebrations 

Gymnastics with Mr Warren 
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Nyx’s Words of the Week 
 

budge 
Definition: to move a little bit 

Synonym: shift 

adjust 
Definition: to change some-

thing a little to make better 

Synonym: change 

excavate 
Definition: to dig up some-

thing from the ground 

Synonym: dig 

primary 
Definition: most important or 

first in order 

Synonym: main 
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Diary Dates—June 
 

 

w/c 9th June Sustainability Week 

Monday 9th June Year 5 Parents & Pupils  - HCC Roadshow 3.15pm 

Tuesday 10th June Family Hive 3.15-4pm 

Thursday 12th June  Robins Beach Visit 

w/c 16th June Y5/6 Isles of Scilly Residential 

Monday 23rd June & 

Friday 27th June  

Bikeability 

Wednesday 25th June Elemental—Owls and Kingfishers 

Thursday 26th June Class Photos 

Friday 27th June Celebration Assembly—Parents welcome 



Confidence Aspiration Resilience Enjoyment 

Diary Dates—July 
 

 

Tuesday  1st July & 

Wednesday 2nd July  

Helston Transition Days—Year 6 

Tuesday 1st July Eco Council Summit @ Treloweth 

Dance workshops  

Wednesday 2nd July Wellbeing Wednesday—non school uniform 

Thursday 3rd July Sports Day (am) 

RNLI water safety talk (pm) 

Monday 7th July Open Day 10am-2pm 

Teddy Bears Picnic—Robins class including new EYFS 

for September 2025. Parents invited. 

Tuesday 8th July Coastal Crew Summit @ Porthleven 

Family Hive 3.15-4pm 

Tuesday 15th July Transition Day 

Wednesday 16th July Fairview Farm visit—EYFS (am) and Year 6 (pm) 

Friday 18th July End of Year Celebration Assembly—Parents welcome 

Monday 21st July Y6 Leavers Evening 6pm 

Tuesday 22nd July Last day of Term 

Wednesday 23rd July INSET day—school closed to pupils 
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Notices and Events 
Attendance 

The updated attendance policy is available on the school website: https://halwin.croftymat.org/  
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Attendance 
 

 

School doors open at 8.40am and registration is taken at 8.45am. Children who arrive after the registration period 

has closed (9.05am) may be recorded with an unauthorised absence mark for the morning session.  

The Government does not support parents taking children out of school, unless the school agrees this is appropriate 

under ‘exceptional circumstances’.  The DfE does not consider a need/desire for a holiday or other absence for the 

purpose of leisure/recreation to be an exceptional circumstance. If you consider that your request for absence is ex-

ceptional you will need to complete the ‘Leave of Absence Exceptional Circumstances’ request form. Letters will not 

be accepted. This form should be returned to the school office at least 15 school days before the start of the absence.  

A response will be sent to you as soon as possible. If leave is not authorised and you nevertheless withdraw your child 

from school, the absence will be recorded as unauthorised absence. There is now a national threshold of 10 unau-

thorised sessions (equivalent to 5 school days) within a rolling 10 school week period for when a penalty notice must 

be considered. Under the new rules, taking your child out of school for a one-week holiday will now mean that a pen-

alty notice must be considered. Please note the legal information below: 

 

‘Parent’ as set out in Section 576 of the Education Act 1996, defines parent to include: natural parents, whether they 

are married or not; any person or body who has parental responsibility for a child (as defined by the Children Act 

1989) and; any person who, although not a natural parent, has care of a child. Having care of a child means a person 

with whom a child lives and who looks after a child, irrespective of what their relationship is with said child. 

If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the Educa-
tion Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance 
with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per child and each 
carry a fine of £80 if paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after this but within 28 days. 

If your child is further absent from school without authorisation within any 3-year period, you will be committing 
a further offence under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty No-
tice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices for a second 
offence are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £160, payable within 28 days.  

Importantly, fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this limit has been 
reached, other action such as a parenting order or prosecution will be considered.  

Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may also result in legal action. If you are prosecuted and attend court because 
your child has not been attending school, you could get a fine of up to £2,500. Cornwall Council may also apply 
for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including legal costs. 

Absence not authorised by the school may also result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under Section 
444(1) or Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial sen-
tence. Again, Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including 
legal costs.  

Money raised from fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of administering the system, and 
to fund attendance support. Any extra money is returned to the government.  


















